Independence 4-H Club Minutes
The meeting of the Independence 4-H Club was called to order by Mia Wesselkamper, President 

On: November 11, 2020, At 4:06, Virtually through Zoom

Flag Salute and 4-H Pledge led by:
	Hannah Van de Mark – Pledge of Allegiance 
	Camille Maddocks – 4-H Pledge

Roll Call: 
Emily deRutte took roll using the chat feature on Zoom. Members were asked to share what they were thankful or grateful for in the  box to count for attendance.

Approval of Last Meeting’s Minutes:
A motion to approve the minutes of October 2020 was made by Kasen Brady, and the motion was seconded by Claire Ball.

Treasurer's Report: 
Clay McDonell reported there was no income for October 2020. The total expenses for the month was $2604.00 for the registration. The closing balance was $4139.93. The motion to approve the treasurer’s report was made by Caleb Harriman, and the motion was seconded by Claire Pederson.

Correspondence Report: 
No correspondence was sent or received during the month of October. 

Program:
Members were recognized on a club level for completing a record book, serving as a club officer for the 2019-2020 4-H year, being Jr. or Teen leaders for projects, and receiving stars, project pins or proficiency pins.

Community Service:
Millie Wright announced the Community Service for the month. During the weekend of November 14th and 15th, canned food donations will be accepted for the Redwood Empire Food Bank. The food would be donated on the 16th, so donations need to be in before then.

Old Business:
Pod T-shirts – Jill Wesselkamper shared that shirt designs needed to be submitted prior to the December meeting and that pod members should communicate about design finalization. 

New Business:
Club Holiday Party – Mia Wesselkamper shared that our annual holiday party would be held as a drive-in this year, on December 4th. The time for the party is to be determined.

Announcements:
If members arrived late, message Emily de Rutte so you can be included in meeting attendance.

Prize Bin – Members with November birthdays, attended county Achievement Night, made a card for the YAL contest, or wrote an article for the newsletter were allowed to enter in the prize drawing. The winner of the drawing was Iyla Kjaer. 

Members will be able to enter into the January Prize drawing by attending the December Drive-Thru party, writing articles, or having a birthday in December or January.

Next Meeting Location: 
Youth Agriculture and Leadership Center in Rohnert Park
Date: 12/4/2020   Time: 4:00 p.m.



Date:        11/24/2020                           Signed:    Rowan Craven-Pittman 








